Dear Joshua J & Sunnyo Buck Mission Fund.

Warm greetings from Kota Kinabalu! This is Pastor Sumin Lee from the Korean Church of
Kota Kinabalu.

Thank you so much once again for your unwavering support and the mission offering
you've kindly sent. We have received it well and are truly grateful.

Since sending our prayer letter in March, we've had a whirlwind of ministry activities. As
previously mentioned, we prepared for our evangelism event, the "Happiness Festival," over
the past two months, and it was finally held last week.

By God's grace, 14 new adult visitors, 1 youth, and 11 children joined us for the event.
Please continue to pray that they will keep coming and grow in faith within our church
community.

In March, we also had the joy of partnering with the Air Busan Christian Fellowship for
ministry to the next generation and outreach to local churches.

Today, a mission team from the youth group of Shinyil Church in Anyang has arrived. They
will be serving with us in various ministries for about a week.

May is a month filled with events like Children's Sunday and Parents' Sunday. But in the
midst of it all, we are striving to stay focused on the Father’s heart for souls and to lead our
congregation in that direction. We ask for your continued intercession in this regard.

Once again, thank you from the bottom of our hearts for your constant prayers, love, and
support. May the grace and peace of our Lord be with you abundantly throughout May.

With sincere gratitude,
Pastor Sumin Lee
Korean Church of Kota Kinabalu



